
 
Brampton Primary School 

Building Personal Success 

Date: 17/06/2022           Issue: 17   http://brampton.newham.sch.uk               Tel: 020 8472 0830 

 

 

Dates for your diary 2022 

Monday 20th June  

 Year 5 IntoUniversity    

Focus day - Madagascar 

Tuesday 21st June  

 Year 5 IntoUniversity    

Focus day - Japan 

Tuesday 21st  June  

 East Ham library visit -

Cameroon 

Wednesday 22nd June  

 East Ham library visit  -

Egypt & Barbados PM 

Thursday 23rd June  

 Year 5 IntoUniversity    

Focus day - Australia 

 East Ham library visit -  

Cuba AM 

Friday 24th June  

 Year 5 IntoUniversity    

Focus day - New Zealand 

 East Ham library visit  -

Morocco 

Monday 27th June to       

Friday 1st July 

Year 6 Isle of Wight selected 

pupils residential visit 

Tuesday 28th June  

 East Ham library visit  - 

 Italy  

Wednesday 29th June  

 East Ham library visit - 

 Spain & Dominica PM 

Thursday 30th June  

 East Ham library visit  - 

 Poland 

Friday 1st July 

 East Ham library visit  - 

 Belgium 

 Sports day - Nursery AM 

Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 
Dear All, 

This weekend’s BTHL 17th / 18th / 19th June 
This Sunday is Fathers’ Day.  Spend some time discussing fathers and the people in our lives 

who are like a father to us. 
What does it mean to be a father? 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
This week has seen temperatures soar, with most of us       
welcoming the glorious summer sunshine.  The hot weather 
puts smiles on our faces, tops up our vitamin D and allows us 
to enjoy playtime in the park; however, it can also pose a health 
and safety risk.  To reduce this risk, in school we are opening 
up two classrooms for children who wish to come indoors to get 
out of the midday sun and we are encouraging the children to 
keep hydrated by drinking plenty of water.  Please ensure your 

child comes to school well-protected, with sun hats, sunglasses and, most im-
portantly, by applying sunscreen on their skin.  If you have any concerns regarding 
your child’s sun safety, please speak to your child’s class teacher. 
 

This week saw our children participate in the 
first sports day to a parent/carer audience in two 
years!  It was a fantastic event which had      
children sprinting, jumping and tugging, all the 
while working collaboratively and being great 
teammates.  It is wonderful to see                
competitiveness in both adults and children, and 
also to see the fantastic support,                   
encouragement and fun being had at all        
stations.  Thank you to all of the families who 
were able to attend and support the children 
and a massive thank you to Mr Gillingham, Mr 
Prevost and all of their helpers for making sure 
the day ran smoothly.   

 

Mr Gillingham wanted to share a message: 

‘Thank you for such a fantastic day.                

The atmosphere was amazing with the parents 

and pupils really enjoying themselves. It is good 

to see the competitive spirit amongst the    

teachers in full force!                                       

Congratulations to the winners.’ 

The results are as follows: 

 

 

 

Have a wonderful 
weekend! 

 
Ms Tracey Baillie 

Acting Headteacher 



                         

     News from upper phase —  
    Year 6 

Birthdays in Year 6 
 

Zayyan Jawad, Angela & Brandon 

 
The SATs have now been and gone. All the hard work and effort from the children, 
parents and staff resulted in a successfully run SATs week. Despite the end of SATs, 
our year 6 children have continued their enthusiastic approach to learning. Over the 
last two weeks, we have focused on developing independent writing skills. The       
children will be writing a wide variety of fiction and non-fiction pieces this term,        
including commentaries, diary entries, letters and fact files.  
 
Reading is an excellent resource for writing and the children have already engaged with books and other 
extracts to inspire creative thinking. Across the school this term, children will be delving into inference, a 
key skill for any book-lover, with children using this knowledge to express thoughts and opinions in more 
subtle way. You could do some shared writing with your child at home, asking them to check their gram-
mar, spelling and punctuation using the fantastic resources in their reading record.     
 
In mathematics, we will start by revising some of the key topics so that the       
children are prepared for their life in secondary school. Once we have covered 
this, we will be cracking codes, solving crimes and creating artistic                  
masterpieces. The children will look at Ancient Greek mathematics, and will be 
solving fiercely complex murder mysteries through the medium of codes. In the 
final part of the term, we will be creating mathematical art inspired by Escher and 
Celtic knot-work. It will involve tessellations and the mesmerising whirls of curves 
of pursuit.  

 
This term for science, the children will be doing an in-depth study of the Titanic, 
specifically how scientist and engineers were able to make the ship float and 
cross vast amounts of sea. They will be asked to look at a variety of forces that 
helped the Titanic manoeuvre across the ocean whilst also discussing the reason 
why it sunk. By the end of the term, the children should be able to use live models 
to demonstrate how the sinking of the Titanic could have been prevented. 
 
 

The year 6 team and children raised exactly £1999 towards their trip to Chessington World of Adventures. 
On behalf of all the staff and children involved in fundraising, we would like to say a massive thank you to 
everyone who supported the event: making food, donating toys or purchasing items over the two days. 
We cannot help but wonder just how much candy floss the children at Brampton Primary School con-
sumed... It really was a great success and the children loved the build-up and managing the event: we 
definitely have some future market traders and entrepreneurs in our current cohort. The children were 
incredibly excited about the trip and it turned out to be a great day out for everyone.  Once again, thank 
you for your support.  

 
 
Last week the year 6 team also led a trip to the World War 1 
battlefields in France. While there, we visited the Thiepval and 
Vimy Ridge memorials (the latter is pictured below).              
The children were provided with an in-depth account of what 
took place during one of the deadliest battles in British history, 
while also doing their school proud by asking some questions 
that even managed to flummox our guides. Again, thank you to 
all the staff, children and parents involved. 
 
 



 
 Inclusion & other information 



          
  Other Information  

School Lunch Menu  - Week 3 

Please see 

above 

Windrush 

menu for 

Thursday 23 

June 2022 


